Planning Compliance Submission - Planning Permission Register Reference 0238/92 (An Bord Pleanála decision PL29N.089403)
In connection with a proposal to hold Concert Events on the 9th, 10th and 11th of September 2022 pursuant to Condition 11 of the above granted planning permission at Croke Park Stadium, Jones Road, Dublin 3.
Proposed Concert Dates: 9th, 10th and 11th of September 2022
Condition No. 11 of the granted decision by An Bord Pleanala on the 9th March, 1993 states:
“(a) The number of special events such as concerts, conventions or exhibitions shall not exceed three per annum”.

(b) “Three months (or such period as may be agreed in writing with the planning authority) prior to such events, the developer shall obtain the written agreement of the planning authority to the proposed arrangements in relation to capacity and to the various management and control procedures and works involved with respect to access, safety (including temporary stands, plant, generator, vehicles and equipment), noise level, lighting levels, capacity, parking, off site pedestrian impact (including litter removal), duration and times of stage/arena construction, rehearsal/testing and event/performance. No event shall continue later than 22.00 hours, other than when authorised by a prior planning permission.” (This was extended to 23.00hrs under planning approval 6373/06)

The compliance submission relating to the concerts as outlined above can be viewed and inspected at Dublin City Council’s planning public counter, Block 4, Ground Floor, Civic Offices, by appointment during office hours 09:00 – 16:30hrs. Please contact (01) 2223114 if you wish to arrange an appointment.
As Croke Park have been granted planning permission under reference number 0238/92 (PL29N.089403) in respect of these Three concerts, no statutory submissions/observations may be made in respect of the concerts/associated compliance submission. 
APPLICATION LODGED:
30th July, 2021.
